
                                        Parent/Carer E-Bulletin  

                                      W/C 2nd May 2023 

 
Assembly Topic 
The theme for this week’s assembly is “Anti-Social behaviour”. 

Attendance - Supporting Parents/Carers/Students 
A reminder that students need to be on the school site by no later than 8.40am. Latecomers will be placed 
on detention and parents/carers will be informed as a matter of courtesy via a text message.    
At RHS we remain committed to supporting our families and students. We have a dedicated Attendance 
Officer who has a wealth of experience in supporting learners/parents/carers with attendance issues or 
concerns. Please ensure that student absences are reported to the school on each day that a student us 
absent. If you have an attendance issue and need to contact the school, please use one of the following 
methods: Email: Attendance@rhosnesni-high.wrexham.sch.uk or telephone: 01978 340947. 
 
Uniform Standards and Conformity 
Please can you ensure that your child is wearing the full, correct Rhosnesni uniform.  Skinny trousers, knee 
high/over the knee socks and trainer style socks are not permitted.  Skirts must knee length. Synthetic 
nails, gels and false lashes are not appropriate for school, and pose a health and safety risk. The following 
items are not permitted: facial piercings, necklaces, rings, bracelets or heavy makeup or nail varnish. 
Please click into the link below to access the Uniform and information guide for parents/carers. This leaflet 
provides detailed information about what we constitute to be appropriate. https://rhosnesni-
high.wrexham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/07/Uniform-Guide-and-Information-Guide-2022-2.pdf 
 
Uniform Recycling  
We welcome donations of second-hand clean uniform in good condition. Please bring items to the main 
reception area. 
 
Exam Boosting Workshops. 
Please find attached to this bulletin a revised version of the Exam Boosting Workshops for Year 11 (and 
some Year 10) students.  Many of the workshops have been in place since the Autumn term 2022. The 
sessions after school will obviously support our students with their final preparations for the actual GCSEs. 
 
Year 11 and Year 10 College Courses At Coleg Cambria 
The last day for Year 11 students attending on a Tuesday afternoon is Tuesday 23rd May 2023. 
The last day for Year 10 students attending on a Wednesday afternoon is Wednesday 21st June 2023. 
 
Year 11 College Students Tuesday 2nd May 2023 
As this is a training day for college staff, the college will be closed to our Year 11 students during the 
afternoon of Tuesday 2nd May.  Arrangements have been made for these students to work in an ICT room 
to further support their revision online. 
 
Power Up 

The Welsh Government have created a series of webpages to provide students with hints, tips and 

information to support them through the 2023 exam and assessment season and onto the next level in their 

life. Please visit this website:   https://www.gov.wales/power-up-wales 

 

 

 

Contact: Telephone: 01978 340840    Email: Mailbox@rhosnesni-high.wrexham.sch.uk    

 

Diolch yn fawr, 

Team Rhosnesni. 
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